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A Special meeting of the Town of Avon was held on Monday, December 2, 2024 at 6:00 P.M. at 
the Avon Town Hall, 23 Genesee Street, Avon, New York 14414.   

PRESENT: Supervisor David LeFeber, Deputy Supervisor Thomas Mairs, Councilmen Paul 
Drozdziel, Councilmen James Harrington.

ABSENT: Councilmen Malachy Coyne

OTHERS: Diana Farrell, Town Clerk, Kim McDowell, Code Department Clerk

VISITORS:   Paul C. Lane  

Supervisor David LeFeber called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. and led those in attendance in 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

VISITOR COMMENTS: None.

DISCUSSION: The Board asked Code Enforcement candidate Paul Lane some general 
questions about his interest in the position and qualifications.  

Paul Lane departed.

The Board had some general discussions about the candidates they had talked to in the last few 
weeks.  The Board took the following action.  

  
RESOLUTION #194 TO MAKE A CONDITIONAL OFFER OF EMPLOYMENT TO 
BRIAN SHANNON TO SERVE AS THE TOWN OF AVON CODE OFFICER AND FIRE 
MARSHALL
   
On motion of Councilmen Drozdziel seconded by Supervisor LeFeber the following resolution 
was ADOPTED AYES 3 NAYS 1 ABSENT 1

RESOLVE to send a letter and the Town employee handbook to Brian Shannon for his 
review and signature by December 6, 2024.  

Roll Call - Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne- Absent, 
Councilman Harrington - Nay, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye

DISCUSSION: Supervisor LeFeber mentioned a meeting with the Village Mayor and school 
superintendent.  The board has decided not to renew it’s contract for the SRO program.  
Supervisor LeFeber had Attorney Campbell review the agreement.  His review suggested we 
only pay ½ a year for the SRO program in 2025.  The amount of money that we will pay the 
village for this is $10,000.  
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The zoning board chairman Jeff Mulligan contacted Supervisor LeFeber about his interest of 
remaining on the zoning board of appeals.  The town board had some discussion on who would 
be the vice chairman of the planning and zoning boards.  It was decided to appoint Chris Sterner 
as vice chairman of the planning board and Kitty Bressington as vice chairman of the zoning 
board of appeals.  This formal action will be taken at the next regular board meeting.

On motion of Supervisor LeFeber seconded by Deputy Supervisor Mairs the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by: 

___________________________________ 
Diana Farrell, Town Clerk


